President M. S. Hisenhower, Kansas State College, Manhattan, Kansas.

Dear President Hisenhower:

Our Chancellor, Deane W. Malott, has passed on your letter to Mr. Quigley and me regarding the untoward incidents that happened after our basketball game between your college and the University of Kansas.

I assure you that we appreciate the sentiment expressed in your letter and doubly assure you that we will do everything we can to minimize any after effect.

I have been asked to speak at the basketball banquet of the Manhattan High School and I expect to use this in building a better friendship out of this incident. I suspect that there are children in the high school whose parents attended the game, and I will discreetly endeavor to do a worth while job, and yet not make the incident the main part of my talk.

May I say that we are especially fortunate in this state to have a man who understands the benefit of athletics and yet who can take it when things go tough. I enjoyed my contact with you very much. You are a red-blooded and understanding gentleman.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH